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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY NEWS 

Our preschool students celebrated Thanksgiving with 
our own “Friendsgiving” celebration.  Families were 
invited to donate a food item to be added to a Harvest 
Mix made by the children the day of our celebration.  
This was a great way to celebrate friendship during this 
time of Thanksgiving.  When I reflect on 2017, I am so 
thankful that God has provided the blessings of 
children and the wonderful families within our Giving 
Tree Preschool program.    

 

As we move into the month of December, The Christmas 
season is an exciting time for us here at The Giving Tree.  We 
look forward to learning about the letter “J”, decorating 
Christmas trees, working on the skill of estimation with jingle 
bells and writing stories of what gift we would bring to baby 
Jesus. The children are also working hard to learn the songs 
for our upcoming Christmas program.  We make certain, that 
through it all, our focus remains on the true reason for the 
season.  We celebrate the birth of our savior, Jesus Christ. 
Happy Birthday Jesus! 
 

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas, and hope the holiday season brings much happiness to 
your family.    
 

Julie Hafenstine (The Giving Tree Preschool Director) 
www.lawrencepreschool.com  

THE GIVING TREE PRESCHOOL NEWS 

As I think back on 2017, I am reminded of the 
many good things God has done in FCC Kids. We 
began 2017 with only a handful of children each 
week; now we have 30 children who are active in 
the ministry. This means that 30 children learn 
Bible stories each week. They take those stories 
home (with a little help from our Practice with 
Parents take-home sheet) and share their new 
knowledge with their families and friends. 

 

At the beginning of 2017, I taught most FCC Kids classes since we had only a few 
volunteers in the ministry. Our volunteer base has doubled, and volunteer recruitment 
continues. This means that adults have the chance to grow in their discipleship as they 
prepare to teach lessons and that we have more adults willing to invest in our youngest 
disciples of Jesus. When 2017 began, there were only a few young families at FCC. As 
the year ends, there are nearly 20 young families who attend FCC regularly. This means 
that more children (and their parents) are growing in their faith each week.  What a 

blessing to watch God at work! As we end 2017, my prayer is that God’s kingdom comes and that His will 
continues to be done in FCC Kids.  
 

Elaine W. Pendergrass (Pastor to Children) 
elaine@fcclawrence.org

TheGivingTreePreschool 

FCCLawrenceKids 

 



Hello FCC Family, 
 

December is upon us, and therefore the season of Advent. We introduce special worship service elements such 
as advent candle lightings, family scripture readings, and songs that speak of the birth of Jesus. With time 
set aside each year to pay special attention to the topics of Hope, Peace, Joy, and Love, let us as a congregation 
emphasize those elements in our spiritual life. Allow the words you sing, speak, and hear to sink in to your heart, 
mind, and soul, so that you can grow closer to the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  
 
 

Christmas Eve Pre-Concert & Service | Sunday, Dec. 24th, 5:30-7pm 
Please make plans to attend our Christmas Eve service. Like last year, we'll enjoy a pre-service concert at 
5:30pm. The concert will include musicians who have performed offertories throughout the Advent season, as 
well as other musical ensembles ready to lead us in worship. At 6pm, we'll hold our annual Christmas Eve 
service. With elements of traditional and modern hymns, scripture and teaching, special offering, and lighting 
candles as a congregation, you won't want to miss this service.  
 
We continue to offer sacrifices of praise and thanksgiving through this season of Advent. What a wonderful gift 
God has given us to sing of the perfect GIFT, God in the flesh, Immanuel! How blessed we are to sing of 
Hope, Love, Joy and Peace. We join the heavenly chorus honoring the arrival of Jesus our Savior, Christ our 
Lord, “Glory to God in the highest!” 
 

With prayers for you in this season, 
 

Matthew Mulnix & Greg Boyle (Modern & Traditional Worship Directors) 
matthew@fcclawrence.org; greg@fcclawrence.org 

WORSHIP MINISTRY NEWS 

YOUTH/COLLEGE NEWS 
FCC YTH is finishing out the year in a season of growth and transition. In late August, 
FCC YTH hired a new Pastor to Youth & College (me, Paul Porter). I had the opportunity 
to jump right in by trying to establish relationships, routine, and discipleship with youth 
students during the fall semester. We gathered together on Wednesday nights, Sunday 
mornings, and other occasions. We grew together during this fall semester by trying to 
break emotional walls, build new friendships, and learn about who God really is. We went 
(Go) together to serve the community by helping wrap gifts for the 2017 Holiday Shop 
event. As FCC YTH moves forward into 2018, my aspirations are to use 2017 as a launch 
pad, so FCC YTH can Gather, Grow, and Go in order to make disciples of Jesus. 

 

Transit College (FCC College) also experienced positive transition in 2017. In late August, when I came on to 
the First Christian Church as the Youth Pastor, I was additionally given the opportunity to pastor our college 
ministry. My objective was to start building relationships with college students inside the church and around the 
college campus ministries. We recently began to meet consistently on Thursday evenings for food and  
fellowship. Though we’re just beginning to expand, it seems that quality of friendships and discipleship is going 
to truly increase and produce good fruit. My aspiration is to transition into 2018, in such a way that this ministry 
gives college students an opportunity to gather, grow, and go in order to make disciples now and continue to 
make disciples after graduation. 



STEWARDSHIP  

I can’t believe that 2017 is almost over and that Christmas is just around the corner. As I reflect back on this year I am very proud of 
the ministry that First Christian has been involved in. It is exciting that our new strategy of Gather, Grow, Go is already happening in 
the life of the Church. Our Youth and Children’s Ministries are growing, the Giving Tree is thriving; we continue to support our 
missionaries, the Disciples and local outreach agencies.  We continue to help feed the hungry through LINK, house the homeless 
through Family Promise and we help those families who find housing furnish their new homes through the Helping Hands Closet. 
We have a strong ministry and worship staff, DGroups are meeting and new ones will begin after the first of the year.  We are hosting 
events to bring the Lawrence community to FCC in an attempt to share the love of Jesus and to invite them to come along side us as 
we all continue to grow in both our knowledge and love of Christ.   
 

As it has been said many times, we are so thankful for the faithful support, the generous contributions and for the love that each one 
of you have for FCC. Without the gift of your time, talents, and resources, the ministry of FCC could not continue. Below we have 
provided the YTD totals for the Unified Budget at the end of October.  We are showing YTD net income of $8,209.00.  At the end 
of October we should be at 83.33% of the budget, income is at 81.82% and expenses at 80.54%.  The Unified Budget includes 
contribution income only, operating expenses and church support for Missions and Outreach. 

 

 
Unified Budget Through October 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Stewardship 2018 Update 
If you haven’t yet turned in a pledge card it is not too late! We are lacking in what we need to support our proposed budget for 2018. 

Based on pledges, loose offering, and non-pledged funds we are at about 70% of what is needed. If you have not pledged please 
consider doing so. While we do have ample reserves, the Trustees would prefer not to use them. If you could consider an additional 
gift for 2018 that would be very much appreciated.  The staff and leadership of FCC are so very excited about the new year and feel 

that we have everything in place to bring new families to the church. There is such a need in our community to make disciples,  
we ask that you join us in that mission! 

YTD Income $ 400,041.00  

YTD Expenses $ 391,832.00  

YTD Net Income/(Loss) $    8,209 .00  

OUTREACH NEWS 

AN UPDATE FROM THE SWANSON FAMILY: 
We had plans to come, and visit with our supporters in Kansas these past few weeks, but those plans 
were abruptly canceled. Melissa's father passed into Heaven early on October 28th. In your prayers for 
the family, we ask that you would please pray for Melissa's mother who suffers from dementia. As of 
now, there are temporary plans for her care in place. While taking some time to rest this fall, Ed got to 
do some deer hunting, and most of the Swanson family gathered for Thanksgiving. We appreciate your 
continued support and prayer in this season. 

MADE FOR MORE 
USE WHAT'S IN YOU TO BLESS THE WORLD AROUND YOU 
 

Come experience 15 powerful lessons that have equipped thousands of every day believers with greater vision, hope, and 
passion.  In Perspectives, scripture, history, culture, and strategy converge to reveal the unfolding of God's redemptive 
purposes.  He is on a mission to bless the peoples of the earth, and you're invited to join him. 
 

Sundays 4-7pm | January 14th - April 29th | First Christian Church  
Cost: $250 - discounts available, college credit offered First night is free - come check it out!  
For more information or to register, go to the Perspectives website at: Perspectives.org/LawrenceKS_S18  
Questions? Please email, PerspectivesLawrence@gmail.com or call, or text: 480-666-2114 
 

Live with passion.  Run with purpose. 





David Pendergrass, Ph.D., Senior Pastor  david@fcclawrence.org 

Elaine Pendergrass, Pastor to Children  elaine@fcclawrence.org 

Greg Boyle, Traditional Worship greg@fcclawrence.org 

Julie Hafenstine, Director of Giving Tree julie@fcclawrence.org 

Lisa Hoag, Business Administrator lisa@fcclawrence.org  

Maddie Markley, Office Coordinator office@fcclawrence.org 

Matthew Mulnix, Modern Worship  matthew@fcclawrence.org 

Paul Porter, Pastor to Youth and College paul@fcclawrence.org 

Church Elders elders@fcclawrence.org 

   1000 Kentucky Street ●  Lawrence KS 66044 
 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Come to First Christian this week! Traditional Worship 9am  ●  Modern Worship 11am 



 
FAMILY 

PROMISE 

COOKIES & COCOA 
AT CHRISTMAS 

A Come-and-Go Fellowship Event at the Pendergrass Home 

December 10th| 2-4pm | elaine@fcclawrence.org  

L.I.N.K. 
Lawrence  
Interdenominational  

Nutrition Kitchen 

Register on the FCC website “Events” page. 




